
H.B. 6140: COMMITTEE SUMMARY REPORT SUBSTANCE ADDICTION 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
House Bill 6140 (as passed by the House) 
Sponsor: Representative Michelle McManus 
House Committee: Human Services 
Senate Committee: Families, Mental Health and Human Services 

Date Completed: 12-5-96 

CONTENT 
 
The bill would amend the Child Protection Law to specify that a person who was required to report 
suspected child abuse or neglect under the Law and who knew, or from the child’s symptoms 
suspected that a newborn infant had any amount of alcohol, a controlled substance, or a metabolite 
of a controlled substance in his or her body would have to report the information to the Family 
Independence Agency in the same manner as information concerning abuse and neglect is 
reported. The person would not have to report the information, however, if he or she knew that the 
alcohol, controlled substance, or metabolite, or the child’s symptoms were the result of medical 
treatment administered to the newborn infant or his or her mother. 

 
The Law currently requires various individuals, including physicians, dentist, nurses, coroners, 
psychologists, social workers, school officials, and law enforcement personnel immediately to 
report suspected child abuse or neglect to the Family Independence Agency. The bill would require 
the same individuals also to report instances of substance abuse in newborns. 

 
Proposed MCL 722.623a Legislative Analyst: L. Burghardt 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 
 
The bill would have no fiscal impact on State or local government. 

 

Fiscal Analyst: C. Cole 
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This analysis was prepared by nonpartisan Senate staff for use by the Senate in its deliberations and does not constitute an official 
statement of legislative intent. 
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